

Office of Mayor Young



November 25, 2021

Mayor Tanni Doblanko Leduc County 101, 1101-5 Street Nisku, AB T9E 2X3

Dear Mayor Doblanko:

Re: Termination of Intermunicipal Development Plan (IDP)

In accordance with the procedures laid out in Section 6.3.5 of the IDP, on behalf of my Council, I am writing to inform you that on November 8th 2021, we voted in favour of rescinding this agreement in addition to the IDP Memorandum of Understanding.

Additionally, in accordance with these provisions, the primary rationale we are providing for rescinding are as follows:

- Both the City and the County are members of the Edmonton Metropolitan Regional Board, and therefore are not mandated under the *Municipal Government Act* to have a sub regional approach to land use planning such as an IDP; and,
- With the evolution of regional frameworks and tools (Edmonton Metropolitan Regional Growth Plan and the Regional Agricultural Master Plan to name a few) we feel there are sufficient legislative and non- legislative land use planning tools in place to collaboratively work through any concerns that may arise.

As per additional procedures laid out in the original agreement, we are obligated to have a joint Council meeting within 60 days of this notification. I'd ask that our administrations work together to arrange this to satisfy the requirement.

Sincerely,

Mayor Bob Young City of Leduc